

### Week Beginning - 6th October 2025 October - Holy Rosary



October is a month especially dedicated to the Holy Rosary, a traditional prayer that helps us reflect on the life of Jesus through the eyes of Mary. Throughout October, our Faith Team will be leading daily Rosary sessions in the school chapel. This is a wonderful opportunity for our children to take time for prayer, reflection, and to honour Our Lady together as a school family.

# **OACT - Play on the pitch**

On Saturday, a group of our children had the amazing opportunity to play on the pitch at the Oldham Athletic game against Barnet. This is part of our school partnership with Oldham Athletic Community Trust.

We were especially proud that one of our children represented Holy Rosary as the official match day mascot! This was a fantastic experience for our children and a wonderful memory they will treasure – we are so proud of them all.







### **Entry to school**

School doors open at 8.30am everyday to enable children to come into school to read. Staff in school read individually with children and this time is precious. Teachers priority at this time is to read with children but we are noticing that lots of parents are coming to classroom doors to talk to class teachers.

This is providing challenges for teachers in greeting children and settling them for the day. We ask that messages for the class teacher are sent in via school spider and if you wish to chat to the teacher directly, you do this after school either face to face or via phone call.

#### After school

We are in a very fortunate position that our school grounds are well resourced and it is lovely to see families remaining on school site enjoying our facilities.

We are increasingly dealing with incidents in school that have occurred whilst children are on school grounds after 3.15pm. Please ensure children are fully supervised at all times before and after school so these incidents do not occur.

## **Next Week**

Monday 6th October

Harvest Festival prayer stations



Veen F Swimming

Year 5 Swimming



## Thursday 9th October

Year 6 class assembly @ 2.30pm.
Parents Welcome

Attendance Bear



Each week Mrs Green awards attendance bear! We award our attendance bear to the class with the best attendance.

This week's winners:

Year 3

with

99.5%